ALSAGER CAMERA CLUB

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
held on the 29th May 2014 at Alsager Golf Club
Apologies

Received on behalf of Geoff Reader, John Dennis, John Holford, Cat Stratton and Paul Hancock
Annual General Meeting 2013
The Minutes of the 2013 AGM were adopted as an accurate record of the meeting 
Chairperson’s report

Muriel Dale opened the meeting by welcoming all members present and gave a brief overview of the events of the year. She expressed thanks to the Committee, all who worked really hard to make the club so successful this year; to Jason organising the field trip to Consall Gardens; to Geoff and Darrell for their tutorials and to Iain for his work on our super/duper lightbox. 

Congratulations were given to members who had been successful in gaining qualifications, successes, and acceptances outside of the club, including Geoff, Darrell Jason, Sandra, John, and Muriel, in various competitions. The mentoring system taken on by a few members had given an insight into what the judges are looking for.
We had some very varied and interesting speakers this session, which were well supported.

We were well supported in internal competitions but unfortunately, numbers dropped off towards the end of the season.

External competitions were partially successful, including a win against Nantwich for the first time in many years
The Alsager Gardens Photography competition was very well supported this year, which was pleasing as we sponsor the class, although the joint venture with the Rotary Club really needs more support.
Competition Secretary’s report

Darrell Oakden presented his report on activities. It was stated that it had been a very strong year both at club and individual level. The club competition had been hotly contested and we had enjoyed an interesting selection of judges. The PDI sections had been very well supported, from a wide range of members, including new members. The prints sections however have received fewer print entries. The resulting outcomes were as follows: -

Photographer of the Year 



– 
Darrell Oakden

Monochrome Print Photographer of the Year

-
Jason Rowley

Colour Print Photographer of the Year

-
Geoff Reader

Monochrome PDI Photographer of the Year

-
Jason Rowley

Colour PDI Photographer of the Year

-
Sandra Blackburn

Best Newcomer




-
Cat Stratton

We had won battles against Nantwich and Holmes Chapel, drew against Newcastle and lost against Crewe and.

The Gents just edged out the Ladies in the Gender competition (again!).

The highlight of the club competition year had been securing our win against Nantwich by 18 points.

Club members had also achieved excellent results in the L&CPU individual annual by Jon, Sandra, Jason, Darrell and Geoff achieving very commendable acceptances and results. Members had also started to have images accepted into national salons, and achieved awards, and progressing with BPE acceptances

Darrell and Geoff had achieved their DPAGB awards with Sandra and Jon gaining their CPAGB.

Darrell, Geoff and Jason also achieved excellent results in International Salon competitions

Secretary’s report 

John Roberts reported that the current membership had increased from 39 members to 44 paid members, I think our highest level ever, with active regular participation from about 27 members, which had improved from the average of 26 last season. This is hopefully a sign that members are now getting more out of the weekly activities taking place

There was however a drop off in numbers later in the season, with an average of 31 per session pre Xmas, dropping off to 25 per session post Xmas. In the period Feb to April however our numbers dropped off to 18-20 per session.

John issued many congratulations to those gaining such excellent awards and progress during the year. The showing of their images have helped to put Alsager CC on the map, which will hopefully attract even more enthusiastic members.

John described his attendance at the L&CPU AGM, surely one of the most futile, boring meetings ever held!, Nothing of interest was discussed, no accounts presented, no discussion of matters forward. A complete waste of an afternoon!

Treasurer’s report  

Nancy Crawford took the members through a summary of the Accounts for the year to May 2014. This showed a balance brought forward from the previous year of £3,507, Income during the year of £2917 and Expenditure of £2995.

Income comprised Weekly Subscriptions of £2153 and Membership Fees of £760.
Costs were incurred on £690 on room hire, £583 on speakers, £246 on judges, £395 on subscriptions and insurances, £646 on equipment and £435 on miscellaneous. 

Overall this resulted in a slight reduction in our available funds for the year of £74, giving us a closing balance of £3433 as at May 2014. Still a very healthy position!
There had been minimal costs claimed by members for expenses incurred during the year.

Programme Secretary’s report

As Geoff was unable to make the evening, his report was delivered in his absence.

He commented how the year had got off a great start with an influx of new members and 4 tutorials to cater for beginners, with Darrell yet again setting a high standard.

The picture share evenings showed much variety and interest.

Noteworthy speakers included Mike Leach (BBC), Boyd Harris (The Forbidden City) and Keith Jones (Out of Africa) provided exceptional interest. Other speakers of interest included Jon Crutlenden, Margaret Sixsmith, Malcolm Hart, not forgetting Barry Payling with his Velvia 50 film.

The AV evening also proved successful, although short on entries.

Geoff reported that he believed that the L&CPU evenings were more lively since the introduction of our internal judging of “best image”

Geoff reported that he believed that the programme had contained a good wide spread of interest to appeal to members.
Equipment

Iain Malcolm reported on the year of our new lightbox.
There was also a good discussion on the use of our new mount cutter, and our proposed new monitor calibrator.

Iain reported that our backdrop, stands, studio flashes are available for use by members. Please contact Iain to make suitable loan arrangements. 
Website Report

Darrell commented that the website had been updated from the previous year, including links to Facebook, which was thought useful in attracting potential new members. Costs remained at £25 pa for support and hosting with £10.50 every 2 years for site name renewal.
The hit rate during the year reached 19,910 hits
New images are now welcomed to update the images on our website.

Election of Committee

The following members were elected for the forthcoming year: -

President


-  Muriel Dale

Chairperson 


-  Muriel Dale

Secretary 


– John Roberts

Treasurer 


– Nancy Crawford

Competition Secretary 
– Darrell Oakden

Programme Secretary 

– Geoff Reader

Equipment Officer 

– Iain Malcolm

Darrell Oakden has also take on responsibility for looking after the website.

Trevor Hopkins was also adopted as a general member of the committee. 
Competition Rules
Darrell outlined the proposed changes to the Competition rules The first related to the use of images to be submitted a second time providing that they were not placed in earlier competitions. This is limited to one repeat image per section with edits allowed. Sally commented on danger of repitition, whilst Terry proposed some method of identifying a re-submission. It was agreed that eligible images could be allowed, but only into the same section.

The second proposal related to entries into Mono competition. Following a good discussion it was ultimately decided to leave the rules “as is”.

It was commented however that we should attempt to have project themed Mono evenings, including a Mono masterclasses, to improve level of mono entries.

Equipment 
Iain stated we had no further immediate requirements, other than a modest investment of £50 for mountboard. This would be made available to members at a cost of £1 per sheet.
Fees for 2013/2014 

No change – Remain at:-

Adults



£20.00 

Seniors and Juniors

£15.00

Weekly fees                     

£2.50 per session

Weekly fees – juniors
  
£1.00 per session

It was agreed however that we should keep our membership numbers restricted to a maximum of 50, subject to ongoing review.
Programme Planning

The programme covering the next season is virtually complete, and will be on the website shortly.

Following member feedback during the season there is now a better balance between evenings for basic photography and the more advanced levels. The sessions planned include Darrell on wildlife, Jason on landscape and Geoff on people, together with appearances by Christine Widdall, John Smith, Chris Keller Jackson and James Russell.

Five Towns Review Meeting 

As Alsager will host the next competition in September 2014, the next review meeting will follow that date.
Exhibitions

The Alsager Gardens event would be held on the 1st Saturday in September 2014 – Open competition, with A4 size prints at 20p per entry

Any Other Business

1. There was a good discussion on the number and workings of the Practical / Project evenings with Jason, Terry, Sally and Alisdair prominent with their views on content, and a request for these to be held in a non-competitive environment.

2. It was suggested that any future tutorials should be restricted to small groups rather than full group sessions 

3. Field Trips suggestions of a visit to a Dog and Horse racing meetings were proposed, during the close season

4. There was also a good discussion on the aspect of involvement in planning programmes ahead, to ensure that it represented all views.

As time ran out to cover all points, I also received a belated request by written note to hold: -

· one more picture share and mono project during the season

· holding the AGM earlier in the season, or hold a mid season meeting to discuss future programme planning

John Roberts

Secretary.







25th June 2014
